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The Hiawatha City Council met in special session on December 1, 2008. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 5:32 P.M. Council members present: Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen and City Attorney Thomas Wolle.
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried. 
Dick Olson moved to enter into closed session under State Code Chapter 21.5 (i) to evaluate the performance and competency of an employee who has requested a closed session, second by Bob Rampulla. 

Roll call votes:

AYES: Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns 

NAYS: None 

Council entered into closed session at 5:37 P.M. 
Council entered back into regular session at 5:57 P.M. 
Marty Bruns moved to accept City Administrator, Dave Van Dee resignation effective December 1, 2008, and that the terms of resignation include three months of severance pay, second by Dick Olson. Motion carried. 

Council discussed how to proceed with filling the City Administrator’s position. Council was in agreement that Mayor Tom Theis would fill the position for a short period of time. Bob Rampulla stated that the city needs to be careful with the separation of duties between the city council and the city administrator there is a very fine line and the council does not want to cross over it.

Council would like to proceed with hiring process to fill the vacant City Administrator’s position. Council discussed what they would like to place in the advertising ad for the position. Dick Olson would like to the ad to include the following: master’s preferred and strong human relations and municipal finance, and pervious city administrator experience needed.   
 Mayor Theis asked if the council would like to combine the city administrator and the finance director position together. Marty Bruns stated that the city needs the City Administrator and the Finance Director position to be two separate positions.
Linda Bendixen stated that with the vacancy of the City Administrator and the Finance Director, City Clerk, Kim Downs and Deputy City Clerk- Interim Finance Director will need to assist the Mayor and complete FY Budget 08-09 without the help of a finance director and the city administrator. 

Council agreed to pay for assistance in completing the FY 08-09 Budget if needed.  
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:45 P.M., second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried. 
                                                                                      __________________________

                                                                                      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor
ATTEST: __________________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk
